Cross-border Interfund Transfers from April 2008

From: David.Lauder@scotland.gsi.gov.uk
Sent: 09 December 2008 17:28
To: alastair.mcgirr@falkirk.gov.uk; andrew.knox@fs.glasgow.gov.uk; bob.hassall@dundeecity.gov.uk; bryan.hay@orkney.gov.uk; carole.thomson@edinburgh.gov.uk; charlie.maccallum@highland.gov.uk; colin.macleod@highland.gov.uk; glindsay@finance.aberdeen.net.uk; ihickman@scotborders.gov.uk; jhope@accpf.org.uk; john.burns@edinburgh.gov.uk; ken.thompson@edinburgh.gov.uk; kelyon@accpf.org.uk; margaretD.thomson@fife.gov.uk; mary.smith@sic.shetland.gov.uk; stewart.clanachan@dumgal.gov.uk
Cc: Terry Edwards; Jean.Steel@scotland.gsi.gov.uk
Subject: FW: LGPS Scotland: Cross-border Interfund Transfers from April 2008

Importance: High

Follow Up Flag: Follow up
Flag Status: Blue

Dear Colleagues

 

Cross Border IFAs – Club Terms
 

Please see the e-mail below from Peter Noonan at GAD on the subject of IFAs.  In particular, I should draw your attention to his second paragraph in which he says that cross-border IFAs should be dealt with using club terms, and with back-dated effect from 1 April 2008. I should be grateful if you would proceed on that basis. 

 

Once decisions are made about the future calculation method of IFAs within Scotland (and within E&W) – there is a suggestion that all IFAs should be calculated on a club basis – GAD will provide a formal guidance note covering IFAs as a whole, including cross-border ones. In the meantime, however, as I have said, Peter’s e-mail will allow authorities to press ahead with existing cross-border cases.

 

If you have any questions, please let me know.

 

 

David

 

From: Peter Noonan
Sent: 09 December 2008 13:04
To: Lauder D (David)
Cc: Brian Town; Andrew Hunt; Ian Boonin; Sarah Moll
Subject: LGPS Scotland: Cross-border Interfund Transfers from April 2008
David
We had more than one conversation on this subject yesterday, and in the last I explained that it may be difficult currently to use the Guidance Note to convey the message about cross-border IFTs because it would also need to specify the new IFT factor regime to be adopted for intra-Scotland IFTs and perhaps also the transitional arrangements. I will write separately on these matters.
On the subject of cross-border IFTs, I confirm that we are content that, with effect from 1 April 2008, these should be based on the Club mechanism (which in turn means a change in the underlying factors taken into calculations with effect from 1 October 2008). Both payments and service credits (where benefit differences require a detailed calculation) should be calculated using the Club approach: particularly when calculating service credits, it is clearly imperative that the same set of factors should be used by both the ceding and the receiving authority.
I can also confirm my understanding – subject to any comments from CLG - that both ceding and receiving E&W authorities will be taking an analogous approach to cross-border IFTs.
Regards
Peter
Peter Noonan
Actuary
Public Sector Pensions
Government Actuary's Department
Finlaison House
15-17 Furnival Street
London EC4A 1AB
